



BBC Meeting Minutes November 16, 2015

Attendance

Tim Dahl, Ron Spier, Traci Pederson, Jake Lindquist, Jason Sorenson, Nick Guida, Brent Gohl, Rodney Bluiett, Brad Johnson, Justin Pool, Brian Ewer, Catherine Bluiett, Brenda Dahl, Julie Willert, Phil Giddings, Chris Kalein

Approval of October Minutes

- Ron Spier made a motion to approve the October minutes; Jason Sorenson seconded; motion carries.

Treasurer's Report

- Traci Pederson made a motion to approve the October minutes; Justin Pool seconded; motion carries.

Coach Guida's Report

- Season has started! Going well
- Made request for a Coach bus to take to Moorhead, BHS will pay a portion – Guida would like for remainder to come out of his budget. Jake made a motion to approve this (up to \$1000), Brad seconded; motion carries
- Tim asked if the BBC could have each home game be a 'night' for each BBC team – they wear their own jerseys, form the tunnel before game begins, free admission...Nick is supportive of this idea, or by grade level is another option with the limited number of home games. Brad to organize – 8th grade to begin this on Nov. 20 game

Old Business

- **Tryout/Team Formation Recap:**
 - Registrations went well, including alternating uniform try-on, collecting of payments – continue this process for next year
 - From the tryouts to the team formation, it was too close – space it out next year
 - We'd like to reach out to current 3rd graders to inform them of our program – how can we ensure the info is getting out there? Jason to talk w/Comm Ed. And then we possibly get flyers out to them in Spring at school, or at Jr. Bison ball...
 - Rodney would like to look at maybe some different drills/game play for upcoming tryouts, is our current evaluation process best for each team – this is

something we need to continue to look at and discuss, Jake agreed we should fine tune some of the current tryout process. This discussion will continue more in depth during future meetings, and after current season is complete so we can have full concentration. Ideas are always welcome. Player development committee will continue to meet and discuss this as well

- A parent stated some frustrations with the cutting process, was very understanding, but questioned certain processes we have and asked that we look at this further going forward so those cut don't have a negative thought on the game or our program. Parent has talked with Tim, and was very appreciative – but still wants us to dig further, give those cut something to work on for next year.
- Another parent stated how appreciative he was for all we've done over the years. He believes we have a great program.

➤ **November Tournament:**

- Brent is connecting with coaches from other towns to remind them to show up
- Drew is set for refs – ref meals will be done by 2 volunteers Sat/Sun and in Feb
- Concessions and volunteers – Traci says we'll be ok, but come help if needed
- Custodian gifts – Ron made motion to get a \$25 gift card for those working at our event, Nick seconded; motion carries
- Athletic Trainers: Ron will touch base and verify
- Brackets are posted on web, and will be ready/posted Friday night
- Rules: put definition of a zone in the rules to eliminate any confusion
- Set up: immediately after Varsity game
- Trophies: Ron has it
- Uniforms will be out this week at practice – coaches shirts too, board members will get theirs Friday night
- Team pictures: Ron is making schedule and will get to MMoments and coaches, we will make a form and have rosters in the photo room, a parent will need to step up from each team and write player names in order so we can send off to for programs (quick turn -round time)

New Business

- **Nothing at the moment, concentrating on our tourney.**

Nick motioned to adjourn the meeting; Traci seconded the motion.

Next Meeting: December 14, at 7:00 at Buffalo Airport